

Department of Administration **Budget and Management Division** **Tom Barrett** Mayor

Sharon Robinson Administration Director

Mark Nicolini **Budget and Management**

October 12, 2016

Ref: 17bf

MEMOROANDUM

To:

Alderman Michael Murphy, Finance and Personnel Committee

From:

Monique Lofton, Budget and Management Analyst Senior $\mathcal{M}($

Subject: Superlative Group Expenses

Dear Alderman Murphy:

The following information is in response to your question regarding the amount paid to the Superlative Group for services related to the Milwaukee Civic Partnership Initiative. To date (since April 2014), the Department of Administration has paid \$119,565 to the Superlative Group. There have been no payments made since June of 2016 and there is no funding allocated in the 2017 proposed budget for this purpose. Other information that may be of interest, the Superlative Group will not receive any commissions from the deal they participated in negotiating until the city has recouped the amount paid to the Superlative Group through the revenues to be received from that deal.

ML:dmr

17budget/f&pwriteupsandquestions/superlative

